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June 3, 2014 
 
Dave Taylor 
Utah Regulatory Affairs Manager 
Rocky Mountain Power 
201 S. Main, Suite 2300 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
dave.taylor@pacificorp.com 
 
Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR  97232 
datarequest@pacificorp.com 
 
 
RE: Docket No. 00-035-T01 - In the Matter of the Approval of Tariff P.S.C.U. No. 42, Re: 
Proposed Schedule 70 - Tariff Revisions Attributable to the Recently Approved Merger between 
PacifiCorp and Scottish Power in Docket No. 98-2035-04 
 
 
Dear Mr. Taylor: 
 
On March 31, 2014, PacifiCorp, doing business as Rocky Mountain Power filed its 2013 Annual 
Report of the Blue Sky Program (Report) with the Public Service Commission of Utah 
(Commission). Comments on the Report were provided by the Utah Division of Public Utilities 
(Division) in a memorandum dated May 14, 2014 (Division Memorandum). The Commission 
appreciates these comments. 

 
The Division notes the Report contains an inconsistency in the ending and starting available fund 
balances between the 2012 and 2013 Annual Reports, respectively. In response to a Division data 
request PacifiCorp provided clarification for these inconsistencies. The Division reports that with 
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the additional information it was able to balance the accounts across the two years and provides a 
corrected statement of funding balances. The Division concludes the Report, with the funding 
corrections noted in the Division Memorandum, is in compliance with Commission Orders and 
adheres to the Commission’s reporting requirements. 
 
The Division notes the 2012 Blue Sky Annual Report also had beginning and ending balance 
inconsistencies and recommends the Commission require PacifiCorp to include all necessary 
information in future annual reports to enable the reader of the future reports to track the ending 
and beginning balances across the relevant years. With that addition the Division recommends 
the Commission acknowledge the Report as meeting the requirements of the Commission. The 
Commission has reviewed PacifiCorp’s Report and the Division’s recommendations. The 
Commission acknowledges the Report, as corrected in the Division’s Memorandum, complies 
with prior Commission orders and directives. The Commission further directs PacifiCorp to 
incorporate the Division’s recommendations that PacifiCorp provide all necessary information to 
reconcile the beginning and ending available fund balances in future annual reports on the Blue 
Sky Program. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#255603

 


